
HOLY CROSS VOLUME 30, ISSUE 2
SUMMER 2017
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“�Today is your day. You’re off to great places. 
You’re off and away. You have brains in your 
head. You have feet in your shoes. You can 
steer yourself any direction you choose.” 

— DR. SEUSS, OH, THE PLACES YOU’LL GO!

“Congratulations!”
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DEAR ALUMNI, PARENTS AND FRIENDS,
Once again, the school year has flown by and we find ourselves celebrating another 
graduating class, the class of 2017. I am proud to welcome them to our family of alumni 
and look forward to sharing in their continued success.  

At graduation I challenged them to sustain the theme they chose for their Baccalau-
reate Mass “To Be Continued.” As they move on I encouraged them to build upon what 
they have learned and accomplished at Holy Cross District High School. I hope that they 
take with them their hard work, determination and dedication to teamwork that allowed 
them to accomplish and surpass their goals during their time at Holy Cross. 

Some of their accomplishments include: being a part of state and regional champion-
ships, the production of amazing artwork, performing excellent shows and their dedica-
tion to community service and others. This year the senior class donated $500 to create 
the “Class of 2017 Scholarship” for a student in need. They have grown to know the 
importance of paying it forward. Academically their diligent work and focus has paid off 
with 63% of our seniors earning college scholarships. Additionally, many students were 
accepted into the Governor’s Scholar Program and Governor’s School for the Arts, their 
ACT scores were very impressive. 

Most importantly I asked the students to continue to grow in their relationship with 
God, making time to pray and seeking guidance from the Holy Spirit when they need to 
make those important decisions that lay ahead. 

What struck me most was watching the number of students that asked for photos 
with their teachers after graduation. I saw many students thanking their teachers for all 
that they have done during their time at Holy Cross. Our students truly know and appre-
ciate all that our teachers do for them. The bond between teachers and students is what 
makes Holy Cross such a special place. 

This year we bid a fond farewell to Mrs. Mary Beth Livingston as she moves into 
retirement. During her 26 years of teaching she touched countless lives both inside and 
outside of the classroom. Mary Beth is an excellent teacher whose passion for teach-
ing took her students to amazing levels. She also is a tremendous mentor to her fellow 
teachers, especially to me. We wish Mary Beth all the best in her retirement as she trav-
els and visits her children and grandchildren. Mary Beth will be missed but her impact 
will remain forever at Holy Cross – Thank You! 

Although it is bittersweet to say farewell to the class of 2017, we hope that they 
remain Indians for life. It is now time to welcome the incoming class of 2021 to Holy 
Cross. I would like to thank you, our alumni and friends. Without your generous support 
our students would not have been able to accomplish all that they have done. I ask that 
you continue your support of Holy Cross so that we can continue to provide a complete 
Catholic education for our students. 

With Respect and Admiration,

FROM THE principal
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GRADUATES

Xavier LaMont Abernathy *
Michael Farrell Ackley *
Olivia Joan Arlinghaus
Ashli Rae Atkinson +*
Autumn Tamathy Baker *
Austin Wayne Baker +*
Derrick Danta Barnes *
Elijah James Batson +#* 
Jalen Lutuan Bell
Benjamin James Bertram
Molly Elizabeth Bilz +#*
Amanda Michelle Blanchet +*
Abigail Rose Bohman +*
Austin Nicholas Bosley
Abby Lee Broering
Claire Elizabeth Brown *
Kristen Lynn Bryant +*
Erin Ashley Chaffin ^*
Nyra Colleen Cordner +*
Christian Thomas Current *
Kevin Bernard Cusick *
Cassidy Rae Dazier *

James Thomas Dean
Kathryn Ann Dreas +#*
Hanne Marie Driscoll ^+#*
Brandon Lee Finke
Owen Mathew Finke *
Emily Kathleen Finkenstead ^+
Dominick Antwan Finnell
Samuel Joseph Fruchtenicht *
Jacob Daniel Gerrein +*
Jacob Donald Goetz *
Kristen Lynn Graves +*
Delilah Acquilla Green
Gracee Leigh Ann Gregory ^+
Ethan Christopher Grimes #*

Michael Augustus Halpin
Jacob Daniel Hassert ^+#*
Maleah C. Hayes
Theresa Anne Herzog +*
Matthew Edward Hock ^+#*
Allison Marie James
Adam Vincent Kahmann *
Lara Kristen Klein *
Caroline Virginia Ketron ^+*
Abby Marie Koop +*
Chloe Hope Kresnak ^*
Rachel Catherine Krumwiede ^*
Brennan Andrew Lameier +*

Presenting the 
Class of 2017
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Justine Elizabeth Lampke ^+
Michael Salvador De La cruz Le-Marbe
Corey J.B. Lyons
Theodore Peter Maris +#*
Thomas Seth Martin
Mallory Jean McGraw
Andrew Patrick McIntosh ^+#*
Joseph Andrew Meinze
Jacob Michael Minshall *
Jillian Paige Moore +
Logan Robert Mueller
Joseph Richard Nadicksbernd
Tanner Michael Neal *
Collin Joseph Selby Newman
Tara Elaine Niehaus +*
Megan Lynne Nielander +#*
Kiersten Marie Nienaber ^
John Connor Pohlgeers *
Rashard Dawon Ross *
Kyle Michel Schirmann *
Austin Anthony Schultz +*
Samantha Sarah Simmons
Olivia Margaret Sketch +*
Tyquis Reshawn Smith *
William August Staubitz *

Alexis Lynae Stewart *
Quentin Blake Trusty
Alehia Paige Tucker *
Jason Frederick Turcol *
Courtney Marie Turner +#*
Hannah Marie Vagedes *
William Sherman Volpenhein +*
Teresa Marie Wagner +*
Parris Anthony-Shane Weathersby
Jacob Luke Webster *
Haley Cayman Wendt

Kyle James Whitford
Meredith Anne Wilde
Jaylin Abdur-Jeffery Williams
Madison Lynn Woods
Alex DeWayne Wright
Joseph Andrew Yancey +#*

^ Denotes YMCA Leadership Program
+ Denotes National Honor Society
# Denotes Academic Honors Program
* Denotes Scholarship

GRADUATES

SENIORS ACCEPTING SCHOLARSHIPS

Kathryn Dreas
Valedictorian

Molly Bilz
Co-Salutatorian

Matthew Hock
Co-Salutatorian

Xavier Abernathy – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Football Scholarship to George-
town College

Michael Ackley – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Bulldog Achievement Award to 
Butler University

Ashli Atkinson – Four Year Partial Tui-
tion Achiever’s Scholarship to Northern

Kentucky University

Autumn Baker – Four Year Partial Tu-
ition Educational Diversity Scholarship 
to Northern Kentucky University

Derrick Barnes – Four Year Full Ath-
letic Division I Football Scholarship to 
Purdue University

Elijah Batson – Four Year Full Tuition 
and Fees Presidential Scholarship to 
University of Kentucky

Molly Bilz – 2017 C. Coleman Petty 
Scholarship and Four Year Full Tuition 
and Annual Allowance Henry Vogt 
Scholarship to University of Louisville

Amanda Blanchet – Thomas More 
College Theater Award and Four Year 
Partial Tuition Bishop Roger J. Foys 
Ministry and Service Scholarship to 
Thomas More College

Abby Bohman – Christopher Gist 
Historical Society Scholarship and Four 
Year Partial Tuition Excellence Scholar-
ship to Northern Kentucky University

Claire Brown – Four Year Partial Tui-
tion Achiever’s Scholarship to Northern 
Kentucky University

Kristen Bryant – Four Year Partial Tu-
ition Excellence Scholarship to North-
ern Kentucky University

Erin Chaffin – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Presidential Scholarship to play volley-
ball at Heidelberg University

Nyra Cordner – Four Year Partial Tui-
tion Educational Diversity Scholarship 
and Achiever’s Scholarship to Northern 
Kentucky University

Christian Current – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Dean’s Scholarship to Mount St. 
Joseph University

Kevin Cusick – Four Year Partial 
Athletic Scholarship to Westminster 
College

Cassidy Dazier – Four Year Partial Tu-
ition Thomas More Award to Thomas 
More College

Kate Dreas – Scott Christian Memorial 
Soccer Scholarship and Four Year Full 
Tuition Trustees Scholarship to play 
soccer at Marietta College

Hanne Driscoll – Four Year Partial 
Tuition John Nartker Scholarship and 
Presidential Scholarship to Mount St. 
Joseph University

Owen Finke – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Merit Scholarship to Georgetown College

Sam Fruchtenicht – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Academic Achievement Schol-
arship to Wilmington College
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Jake Gerrein – Four Year Partial Tui-
tion Achiever’s Scholarship to Northern 
Kentucky University

Jacob Goetz – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Achiever’s Scholarship to Northern 
Kentucky University

Kristen Graves – Christopher Gist 
Historical Society Scholarship and Four 
Year Partial Tuition NKU Excellence 
Scholarship to Northern Kentucky 
University

Ethan Grimes – One Year Partial Tui-
tion Trustees’ Scholarship to University 
of Louisville

Jacob Hassert – Four Year Full Tuition 
Trustees’ Scholarship to University of 
Louisville

Theresa Herzog – Four Year Partial Tu-
ition Achiever’s Scholarship to North-
ern Kentucky University

Matthew Hock – National Merit Four 
Year Full Tuition and Educational Allow-
ance to University of Louisville

Adam Kahmann – Covington Firefight-
ers’ Scholarship and Four Year Partial 
Tuition Trustees Academic Scholarship 
to University of Louisville

Carly Ketron – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Regents Scholarship to Eastern 
Kentucky University

Lara Klein – One Year Partial Tuition 
Taylor Huth Scholarship to University 
of Cincinnati

Abby Koop – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Regent’s Scholarship to Eastern Ken-
tucky University

Chloe Kresnak – Four Year Partial Tu-
ition Recognition and Gateway Awards 
to Wilmington College

Rachel Krumwiede – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Achiever’s Scholarship to 
Northern Kentucky University

Brennan Lameier – Four Year Partial 
Tuition NKU Excellence Scholarship  
to Northern Kentucky University

Theo Maris – Four Year Partial  
Tuition Academic Scholarship to  
Butler University

Andrew McIntosh – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Merit Scholar Scholarship to 
Rose-Hulman Institute of Technology

Jacob Minshall – Four Year Partial  
Tuition Excellence Scholarship to 
Northern Kentucky University

Tanner Neal – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Achiever’s Scholarship to Northern 
Kentucky University

Tara Niehaus – Christopher Gist His-
torical Society Scholarship and Four 
Year Partial Tuition Excellence Scholar-
ship to Northern Kentucky

Megan Nielander – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Cincinnatus Century Award to 
University of Cincinnati

Conner Pohlgeers – One Year Partial 
Tuition Taylor Huth Scholarship to 
Gateway Technical and Community 
College

Rashard Ross – Four Year Partial  
Tuition Football Scholarship to Univer-
sity of Pikeville

Kyle Schirmann – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Thomas More Award to Thomas 
More College

Austin Schultz – Four Year Partial 
Tuition AbbVie Immunology Scholar-
ship, Dean’s Scholarship and Thomas 
More Bishop Foys Ministry and Service 
Scholarship to Thomas More College

Olivia Sketch – Four Year Full Tuition 
The Kentucky Governor’s Scholarship 
to Northern Kentucky University

Tyquis Smith – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Thomas More Award to Thomas More 
College

Gus Staubitz – Four Year Partial 
Athletic Scholarship to Dive for UC to 
University of Cincinnati

Alexis Stewart – Four Year Full Tuition 
and Annual Allowance Woodford R. 
Porter,Sr Scholarship Award to Univer-
sity of Louisville

Alehia Tucker – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Challenge Award to Mount St. 
Joseph University

Jason Turcol – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Blue & White Award to Westminster 
College

Courtney Turner – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Regent’s Scholarship to Eastern 
Kentucky University

SENIOR ATHLETIC SIGNINGS
XAVIER ABERNATHY	 Georgetown College – Football
DERRICK BARNES	 Purdue University – Football
ERIN CHAFFIN	 Heidelberg College – Volleyball
KEVIN CUSICK	 Westminster College – Football
KATE DREAS	 Marietta College – Soccer
DOMINICK FENNELL	 Kentucky Christian University – Football
OWEN FINKE	 Georgetown College – Football
SAM FRUCHTENICHT	 Wilmington College – Football
CHLOE KRESNICK	 Wilmington College – Swimming
DREW MCINTOSH	 Rose-Hulman – Football
RASHARD ROSS	 Pikeville College – Football
KYLE SCHIRMANN	 Thomas More College – Football
OLIVIA SKETCH	 Northern Kentucky University – Dance
GUS STAUBITZ	 University of Cincinnati – Dive
ALEHIA TUCKER	 Mt. Saint Joseph – Basketball/Softball
JASON TURCOL	 Westminster College – Football
PARRIS WHEATHERSLEY	 Wilmington College – Football
JAKE WEBSTER	 Cincinnati Christian College – Baseball
JOE YANCEY	 Transylvania University – Baseball
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Hannah Vagedes – Four Year  
Partial Tuition Kentucky Educational 
Excel Scholarship to Morehead State 
University

Will Volpenhein – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Regent’s Scholarship to Eastern 
Kentucky University

Tessa Wagner – Holy Cross High 
School National Honor Society Schol-
arship, Christopher Gist Historical 
Society Scholarship, Covington Fire-
fighters’ Scholarship and Four Year 
Partial Tuition Excellence Scholarship 
to Northern Kentucky

Parris Weathersby – Four Year Partial 
Tuition Wilmington College Multi-Cul-
tural Award to Wilmington College

Jacob Webster – Four Year Partial Tu-
ition Athletic Scholarship to Cincinnati 
Christian University

Joe Yancey – Four Year Partial Tuition 
Morrison Scholarship to Transylvania 
University

Senior 
Class Gift
This year we introduced the 
students to a new program, the 
Senior Class Gift. This program is 
a new tradition that challenged all 
seniors to donate $20.17 in honor 
of their graduation year. The mon-
ey raised created a “Class of 2017 
scholarship” that will support a 
student that may otherwise not be 
able to reach their goal of gradua-
tion at Holy Cross High School. This 
year the seniors raised $500 for 
the Class of 2017 scholarship.

There is no better way to leave 
a legacy than by paying it forward 
to our future Indians. The seniors 
were able to learn the importance 
of philanthropy through this special 
project. We hope to continue this 
tradition for many years to come.

Family Tradition
Holy Cross District High School is a family tradition for many of our graduates. 
Parents, siblings, aunts and uncles, grandparents and cousins have preceded 
many of the members of the class of 2017 in graduating from Holy Cross. 
We may have missed some, but we’ve captured many of those proud families 
and present them here and on the following page.

Theresa Herzog 
with mother, 
Charleen Stevens 
Herzog ’87; father, 
Mark Herzog ’86; 
uncle, Gary Herzog 
’75 and aunt, Barb 
Herzog ’76

Sam Fruchtenicht 
with brother, James 

Fruchtenicht ’13

Olivia Sketch with 
mother, Jenny 
Timmerding Sketch 
’85; father, Bill 
Sketch ’85 and 
brother, Cary 
Sketch ’13

Tanner Neal with mother, 
Nancy Wagner Neal ’84
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Austin Bosley 
with father, 
Travis Bosley ’97

Christian Current 
with mother, 

Kristy Current 
’96; father, Frank 

Current ’96 and 
future Indian, 

Madison Current

Tessa Wagner with 
mother, Amie Hickey 
Wagner ’80; father, 
Bill Wagner ’78

Tara Niehaus 
with father, Dan 

Niehaus ’80

Gus Staubitz with sister, 
Maddy Staubitz ’13

Brennan Lameier with (left to right) 
front row: aunt, Jenny Meier Robke 
’90; mother, Jamie Meier Lameier 
’89; cousin, Sydney Robke ’16; sister, 
Noelle Lameier ’14; aunt, Julie Meier 
Hoffman ’94; grandma, Carol Crout 
Meier ’66; aunt, Jill Meier Schaffeld 
’98; back row: uncle, Mike Robke ’86

Kyle Whitford 
with sister, 

Kelsey 
Whitford ’12

Jake Goetz with 
father, Kevin 
Goetz ’90

Megan Nielander with (left to right) father, Tom Nielander 
’80; mother, Jennie Dehlinger Nielander ’80; brother, Mike 
Nielander; sister-in-law, Anna Iles Nielander ’08; brother, 
Zach Nielander ’08; brother, Brad Nielander ’08 (brother, 

Conner Nielander ’14 - not pictured)
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ACADEMICS

The Governor’s Scholars Program (GSP) is a five week sum-
mer residential program for outstanding high school juniors. 
Students must complete an application and be nominated for 
the program by their district. Over 1,000 Kentucky students 
are selected yearly based on a thorough application pro-
cess detailing their academic achievement, extracurricular 
involvement, volunteerism and personal integrity. 

Five Holy Cross students were accepted into the Gov-
ernor’s Scholars Program. This year’s scholars are: Wesley 
Schmidt, Isabel Wartenberg, Katherine Frantz, Anna 
Bergman and Christian Bales.

The Kentucky’s Governor’s School for the Arts (GSA) is the 
sister program to the Governor’s Scholar Program. GSA 
auditions promising high school sophomores and juniors in 
nine different art disciplines: architecture & design, creative 
writing, dance, drama, instrumental music, musical theatre, 
new media, visual art and vocal music. Over 1700 students 
apply to the Governor’s School for the Arts summer pro-
gram. From this number only 256 get to attend this amazing 
summer arts program. Graduates from the programs are 
eligible for a host of scholarships and educational opportuni-
ties in all fields of study. 

Three Holy Cross students were accepted this year to the 
GSA program. They are: Grace Whitsell, Anna Bergman 
and Brennan Schaefer.

FIVE STUDENTS ACCEPTED INTO  
GOVERNOR’S SCHOLARS PROGRAM

THREE HC ARTISTS TO ATTEND GOVERNOR’S 
SCHOLARS FOR THE ARTS PROGRAM

The Commonwealth Honors Academy (CHA) is an exciting, challenging three 
week academic, social and personal growth program for outstanding high 
school students who have completed their junior year. Students are selected 
from the Commonwealth and surrounding region after an intense and selective 
application process. Junior Katie Holtz, was selected to attend CHA and will 
get to experience three weeks of educational and co-curricular activities on the 
Murray State University campus.

She will receive six hours of university credit and if she decides to go to Mur-
ray State in the future Katie will receive a $2,000 per year housing scholarship.

Katie Holtz Selected to Participate in 
Commonwealth Honors Academy
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Students 
Attend 
West Point 
Leadership 
and Ethics 
Seminar

Senior students of minority background were 
invited to the 14th Annual Diversity Luncheon, 
sponsored through the Northern Kentucky Unit 
NAACP. This program celebrated the graduation 
of underrepresented minority high school students 
who will be graduating in 2017. Mrs. Jayne Dipz-
inski felt it was an honor to take six of our senior 
students to the luncheon. 

The photo captures our proud students as they 
held up their certificates. Pictured from left to right 
are: Austin Baker, Ja’len Bell, Alexis Stewart, 
Mleah Hayes, Corey Lyons and Parris Weathersby.

SENIORS PROUD TO ATTEND THE NORTHERN 
KENTUCKY UNIT NAACP DIVERSITY LUNCHEON

Congratulations to the 2016-17 school year mem-
bers of the Elite 30 Club. All of these students have 
scored a 30 or above on their ACT. This places 
them in the top 4% of students nationally.

Pictured in top row: Jake Hassert, Theo Maris, 
Drew McIntosh, Matt Hock, Dominic Hassert; 
middle row: Adam Kahmann, Christian Bales, Elijah 
Batson, Christian Bricking, Wesley Schmidt; bottom 
row: Isabel Wartenberg, Kate Dreas, Courtney 
Turner, Molly Bilz, and Katie Holtz

Pictured separately: Ehmet Thorton-Ayers and 
Katherine Frantz.

ELITE 30 CLUB MEMBERS SCORE 
IN THE TOP 4% ON ACT 

Kati Nolan and Zach Combs were 
honored by being nominated by 
their teachers to attend the West 
Point Leadership & Ethics seminar 
along with Mrs. Jayne Dipzinski. 

They listened to keynote speak-
ers and attended breakout sessions 
that were led by West Point Alumni. 
After the seminar was over the 
students were encourage to prac-
tice these leadership tools within 
their own high school. Kati and 
Zach have continued to challenge 
themselves and use each technique 
and leadership concept that they 
learned in their daily routines.

Congratulations to Katie and 
Zach on doing a great job repre-
senting Holy Cross High School.



hchscov.com  |  11

ACADEMICS

The mission of Magnified Giving is to educate, inspire and engage students in 
philanthropy. The program this year donated $500 to the Rose Garden Mission 
and $1,000 to the Aubrey Rose Foundation.

Magnified Giving has demonstrated the true spirit of philanthropy and is a 
good example for the students of Holy Cross High School to follow in their every-
day lives. Students this year raised and donated $500 to the Rose Garden Mission 
and $1,000 to the Aubrey Rose Foundation. 

Two Holy Cross students, Chloe Kresnak and Heather Konnerman, were se-
lected for the Roger Grein “Spirit of Philanthropy Award.’ Chloe and Heather were 
instrumental in promoting the program to the school and working hard to solicit 
participation in our fundraisers.

On May 18th art teacher, Craig Lipscomb, transformed the art department into a 
gallery of art created mainly by his senior art students. The students were excited 
to show off four years of art to their family and friends. More than two hundred 
guests enjoyed refreshments while viewing the work and talking with the artists.

Thank you to all that made this night possible and to all that came to support 
the artists and their incredible teacher. 

Featured artists were Autumn Baker, Elijah Batson, Ben Bertram, Claire 
Brown, Hanne Driscoll, Jacob Hassert, Carly Ketron, Jillian Moore, Alexis 
Stewart and Haley Wendt. 

On May 5th Zeke Pike from number8ministries shared his 
story with the students of Holy Cross. Shelley Reardon, 
Teacher, SADD coordinator and Drug Free Clubs coordina-
tor shares her thoughts below. 

Zeke Pike’s talk to our students at Holy Cross District 
High School was one of the most passionate, authentic and 
interesting presentations that I have witnessed in my 32 

years of teaching. He was able to hold the attention of 380 
teenagers and deliver a powerful message about drugs 
and alcohol by telling his personal and tragic story with a 
candor and honesty that resonated with our students. 

He also graciously took the time afterward to pose for 
pictures, sign autographs, and answer questions. I was 
absolutely blown away by the positive impact Zeke had on 
our students and the feedback that followed. 

I feel blessed that we brought Zeke to speak to our 
students and highly recommend him to any school. The 
impression he left on our young people, teachers, and 
staff will last a long time. May God bless him for having the 
courage to relive his story and spread his message in order 
to help others. Thanks, Zeke. 

Some of Zeke’s most inspirational phrases were; “dare 
to be different”, “live with a purpose”, “stand tall”, and “if 
you show me your friends, I’ll show you your future.”

Holy Cross Students Learn Life Lessons 
From Motivational Speaker, Zeke Pike

Gay Trame, HC moderator, Robert Grein, 
Chloe Kresnak and Heather Konnerman

MAGNIFIED GIVING RAISES MONEY, HONORS TWO

MORE THAN 200 VISITORS ENJOY  
2017 SENIOR ART SHOW 
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T
he 2017 varsity Indians finished their season 
with a 13-24 record. Along the way there were 
some memorable highlights. Holy Cross won 
its bracket of the Doc Morris Classic with 
victories over Grant County and Cooper. They 

had good wins over Scott, St. Henry and often played well 
against some of the region’s best teams.

A number of players had their personal “first” in varsity 
competition. Parker Zimmerman, Ben Borman, Owen Finke 
and Jordan Niehaus won their “first” pitching victories. 
Jason Russell, Ben Borman, Kevin Cusick and Loel Haggard, 
each had their ‘first” varsity base hits. Ethan Baker, Ben 
Borman, Loel Haggard, Hunter Twehues, Elijah Hisle, 
Jason Russell and Harrison Tuke made their “first” appear-
ances in varsity competition.

Jake Webster, Joey Yancey and Brian Carl made the 
Northern Kentucky Athletic Conference All-Star Team.

Jake Webster and Joey Yancey hit their way into the Holy 
Cross Baseball Single Season record book. Webster is now 
among the leaders in batting average, hits, doubles, triples, 
stolen bases, RBI’s, and runs scored. Yancey’s outstanding 
offensive season landed him among the elite in batting aver-
age, hits, stolen bases and runs scored.

The junior varsity team had a great season finishing with 
a record of 16-8. They had signature victories against Camp-
bell County, Scott, Dixie, Boone County, Newport Central 
Catholic, Brossart and St. Henry. They defeated Scott in the 
first round of the JV Regional before bowing out against 
Covington Catholic in the quarterfinals.

The freshman team, led by first year coach and Holy 
Cross baseball alumnus, Gordon Lovensheimer ’16, also had 
a very fine season. The young freshman squad of eight fresh-
man and eight 7th and 8th graders, won 5 games playing a 
schedule laden with big schools. The most important aspect 

of their season was the tremendous amount of practice time 
put in by the coaching staff and players. They practiced on 
the ball fields at the Covington Complex, at the Holy Cross 
outdoor batting cage and at the indoor facility at HITS. The 
result was increased skill improvement.

Post season honors include: All NKAC Conference – 
Jake Webster, Joey Yancey and Brian Carl; All Northern 
Kentucky Baseball Coaches Assn 9th Region Team – Jake 
Webster and Joey Yancey.

2017 Baseball Recap

Baseball seniors with Coach Ryan and Barth

Girls Fast Pitch Softball 
Roundup
The 2017 Lady Indians fast pitch softball team finished 
the regular season with a record of 14-11. They were 35th 
District runner up losing to Notre Dame in the finals. 
They ended their season by losing to Connor in the first 
round of the regional tournament.

The team was led offensively by seniors Courtney 
Turner and Alehia Tucker who both hit over .500 on the 
year. Sophomore Natalie Sparling and Kaitlin Turner, 
along with Freshman Piper Macke all hit over .400.

Natalie Sparling and Maddie Hyde were both named 
to the 35th district all tournament team. Alehia Tucker 
was named “Player of the Year for Division II.

The lady Indians lose to graduation the following se-
niors, Alehia Tucker, Courtney Turner, Alexis Stewart, 
Haley Wendt and Lara Klein.
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2017 Diamond Club 
Members Inducted
On Friday night, April 28th, the Holy Cross Indians 
introduced its four newest members into its Diamond 
Club. Inducted into the Indian’s Hall of Fame for their 
tremendous baseball careers while at Holy Cross was 
Greg Laws ’97, Tony O’Donnell ’97, Rob Feldman ’00 
and baseball coach Lee Meeks. Each new inductee re-
ceived a Louisville Slugger baseball bat with their name 
inscribed on it.

BOYS AND GIRLS 
TENNIS REHASH
The girls’ tennis team finished with a record of 4-8 this year. 
They added a number of new players this year, ensuring a 
full team for next year. 

The boys’ tennis team finished with a record of 5-6. 
Brothers, Braden Vicars and Casey Vicars, had a win-
ning record as a doubles team. Senior Austin Bosley was 
the teams standout performer and had a great season. He 
graduated this year. The loss Bosley and Collin Newman to 
graduation leaves the boys’ tennis team with only 6 players, 
1 shy of a full team. They hope to gain more players next year.

Overall it was a great season for the tennis teams with 
young and experienced players able to shine. The new play-
ers grew quickly into impressive players with a great future. 
We are looking forward to seeing both the boys and girls 
teams grow in years to come.

Track & Field Rundown
It was an exciting year for the Track & Field teams. Senior Derrick Barnes fin-
ished in first place for the region for Shot Put, then went to state and won the 
same event at state. Derrick didn’t lose a meet in Shot Put all year. He broke his 
previous record and school record with a throw of 51’ 11.

Senior Rashard Ross finished 2nd in every meet he was in with the excep-
tion of the state meet where he finished 3rd in the Shot Put.

Senior Drew McIntosh also had a great season scoring points in every meet. 
He finished 3rd in the region for discus and 14th in the state meet. He beat his 
previous record with a 119 in the state meet. This is all after having major shoul-
der surgery to his throwing shoulder. 

The throwers were the highlight of the track team, consistently scoring high 
points in every meet. Most all points scored were by the throwers. They totaled 
24 points at the state meet, the winner of the entire boys meet had 59.

ALUM CALLERY HAD BIG 
SENIOR SEASON AT OU

Former Holy 
Cross Indian’s 
baseball star, 
Connor Callery 
’12 had an all star 
season for the 
Ohio University 
Bobcats. Callery 
started 41 of 42 
games at 3rd 
base this season. 
After the game at 
Morehead State 
University, Call-

ery pushed his current hitting streak to 15 straight games. 
That was not the only highlight of the day for Callery. He 
also hit his 1st collegiate home run.

As the Bobcats headed into the final weekend of Mid 
American Conference play, Callery was second on the team 
in batting average at .320, third in base hits and in 169 total 
at bats, had struck out only 12 times. At the hot corner, he 
had committed only 4 errors.

His baseball career at Holy Cross was even more amaz-
ing. Connor Callery struck out a total of only 6 times in his 
high school career encompassing over 500 at bats. He also 
holds the KHSAA record of 38 consecutive games with at 
least one hit. During his senior season at Holy Cross, Callery 
hit .455, collected 45 hits and 27RBI. He was named All State 
in Kentucky 2013. 
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As we celebrate our 20th season of football at Holy Cross, 
we also get to celebrate our coach, Bruce Kozerski. On Fri-
day, June 23 Coach Kozerski was inducted into the Kentucky 
Pro Football Hall of Fame. The black tie, red carpet event 
was held at the Opera House in Lexington KY with family 
and friends there to support and thank Coach Kozerski for 
all he has done. 

In order to be inducted into the Kentucky Pro Football 
Hall of Fame one must have been born and raised in the 
state of Kentucky, played college football in the state of Ken-
tucky or made a significant impact in the football community 
in the state of Kentucky. 

Bruce was inducted because of his work at Holy Cross 
High School and the positive impact he has had on our 
students on the playing field and especially in the classroom. 
We are proud of Coach Kozerski and are very privileged to 
have him here at Holy Cross. 

What a great opportunity for your child, relative or child 
of a friend who wants to play high school football to be able 
to learn and play for a great coach who just also happens 
to have played professional football for twelve years as a 
Cincinnati Bengal.

FOOTBALL PREPARES FOR 20TH SEASON UNDER  
KY PRO FOOTBALL HALL OF FAME COACH KOZERSKI

		  DATE	 DAY	 SITE	 TIME	 VARSITY OPPONENT

Scrim	 8/11	 Fri		  7:00pm	 Bellevue
Wk	 0	 8/18	 Fri	 A	 7:30pm	 Pikeville
Wk	 1	 8/26	 Sat	 A	 1:00pm	 Goshen, OH
Wk	 2	 9/1	 Fri	 H	 7:00pm	 Scott 
Wk	 3	 9/8	 Fri	 A	 7:00pm	 Walton
Wk	 4	 9/15	 Fri	 H	 7:00pm	 Cincinnati Hills  
						      Christian Academy (OH)
Wk	 5	 9/22	 Fri	 A	 7:30pm	 Beechwood
Wk	 6	 9/29	 Fri	 A	 7:00pm	 Holmes
Wk	 7	 10/6	 Fri	 H	 7:00pm	 NCC 
Wk	 8	 10/13	 Fri	 H	 7:00pm	 Newport 
Wk	 9	 10/20	 Fri	 A	 7:00pm	 Lloyd 
Wk	10	 10/27	 Fri		  7:00pm	
		  11/3	 Fri			   1st Round Playoff
		  11/10	 Fri			   2nd Round Playoff
		  11/17	 Fri			   3rd Round Playoff:  
						      Regional Championship
		  11/24	 Fri			   State Semi-Finals
		  12/1	 Fri			   Championship Game

2017 VARSITY FOOTBALL SCHEDULE

Both the Cincinnati Christian University baseball Eagles 
and former Holy Cross High School baseball standout, Jared 
Seibert ’15 took major strides in the second year of the 
program’s existence.

The 2016 season was the freshman season for Seibert and 
the first in university history for CCU. The team struggled 
through a 2-42 season record and a 1-23 Kentucky Indepen-
dent Athletic Conference record. Seibert’s performance was 
typical of a freshman.

“Jared was asked to do a lot that first year,” commented 
Head Baseball Coach John Taylor. “He played shortstop, 
2B, 3B, the outfield, he caught and pitched. He never com-
plained. This is a lot to ask a freshman to do. Jared always 
gave his best effort and I knew I could count on him.”

The one year of experience and the hard knocks of 2016 
season for Seibert and the Eagles began to turn around in 
2017. The Eagles moved into a new athletic conference, the 
River States Conference and finished 9th of 10 teams. Their 
7-25 conference was only 2 games behind 6th place Brescia. 
The Eagles finished the season with a much improved 13-38 
overall record.

Jared Seibert’s second season went even better. He 
settled into 2 primary roles. He was the team’s everyday 
second baseman and a late inning reliever. As the starting 
second baseman, Seibert batted .348; had a .406 on base 
percentage; knocked 40 hits, including 5 doubles and 10 
RBI’s. For his performance he was nominated for post sea-
son conference honors.

“We expect Jared to continue to improve and be a leader 
for the next two years. He is the type of player we want in 
our program,” stated Coach Taylor.

ALUM SEIBERT GROWING WITH THE CCU PROGRAM
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REMEMBER WHEN

Remember When
by JIM FELDMAN ’71

The recent passing of Father Wilfred Fraenzle 
evoked memories of a man who was totally dedi-
cated to helping the poor throughout his ministry.

Fr. Fraenzle grew up in St. Ben’s Parish, graduated 
from Covington Catholic in 1954 and entered the semi-
nary soon after graduation. He was ordained on June 7, 
1964. Prior to his ordination he was in charge of “Project 
Lancaster” in the mountains of Kentucky for two years. 
At one point, he spent five weeks street preaching there, 
possibly sparking his devotion to helping the people  
of Appalachia. 

His first assignment after ordination was as assistant 
pastor of Holy Cross Church. He also served as spiritual 
director of the Junior League of Mary, YCS and CFM. 
During his four years at Holy Cross, he also taught fresh-
man and sophomore religion.

However, his biggest and most lasting impression had 
to be starting the Mountain Mission Program here. In the 
summer of 1964, he arranged for ten junior and senior 

“to be” girls to go to Paintsville and Lancaster to help the 
priests and nuns do manual labor.

The five girls who went to Paintsville cleaned, painted 
and readied for the re-opening of Our Lady of the Moun-
tains School, a forty room former mansion operated by 
the Sisters of Divine Providence.

The Lancaster girls also cleaned and prepared for the 
upcoming school year. They also learned to like raisins, 
because, according to Kathy Lemmons Hoffman ’65, they 
were in every dessert served while they were there.

Every year that he was here, Fr. Fraenzle took groups 
of students to work in the mountains. Even after he was 
re-assigned at the end of the 1968 school year, the Moun-
tain Missions Program continued at Holy Cross.

I don’t know when it ended or if Fr. Fraenzle was 
always the organizer, but the yearbooks always included 
photos of the volunteers among the activities listed at the 
school. The last group of workers was pictured in the 1977 
yearbook. The photo below is from the 1974 yearbook.

First row; Julie Sketch, Onie McGee, Nancy Anderson, Terri Owen, Barb Karlage, Diana Roenker, Peggy Stewart, Karen 
Downing, Mary Anne Meier, Vanessa Hammer; second row: Marilyn Schawe, Patty Wagner, Kathy Zimmerman, Kiane 
Anneken, Mary Topmiller, Sue Hughes, Karen Lentz, Debbie Overwein, Dianne Lehman, Carol McGlone; third row: Cheryl 
Wahn, Paulene Grout, Bridget Hammer, Joanie Meyer, Diane Price, Cindy Cummins, Linda Roenker, and Darlene Crout.
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1977 AND 2012 CLASS 
REUNIONS SCHEDULED
Class of 1977 has slated their 40th class reunion for Septem-
ber 23, 2017 from 7:30pm – 11:30 pm at Molly Malones, 112 
East 4th Street and Roebling Point, Covington, KY. For more 
detailed information and to RSVP go to https://tichinose.
wixsite.com/hchs 

Class of 2012 is planning their 5 year class reunion on Sat-
urday, July 29th at Molly Malones, 112 East 4th Street and 
Roebling Point, Covington, KY. For more information please 
contact Brittney Trame at 859-462-8477

The Class of ’67 celebrated the fifty years since graduating 
Holy Cross High School with a BB Riverboat Cruise and a 
trip down memory lane, Saturday, June 10. Twenty-nine 
classmates, plus significant others, made the reunion. 

Billie Jean Daly, who organized the event, says she 
was happy with how the event went. “We had good 
weather and a successful reunion, and I think everyone 
had a great time.” In remarks to the class, Billie Jean noted 
class members who had passed, including, most recently, 
attorney Pat Hickey. 

The class also meets for lunch on the third Tuesday of 
the month, at 12:30 at PeeWee’s in Crescent Springs and 
has its own Facebook page.

The Class of ’67 attended HCHS during turbulent times. A 
few months into freshman year, an assassin killed President 
John F. Kennedy, the country’s first, and so far, only Catholic 
to serve as president. The Civil Rights Movement was mak-
ing steady, put uncertain progress, and the U.S. involvement 
in the Vietnam War was ratcheting up. The Israeli Seven Day 
War happened about the time the class graduated. 

The Beatles visited Cincinnati, and in 1967 released its 
Sgt. Pepper’s Lonely Hearts Club Band album. Mini skirts 
were a fashion hit. Reflecting the Civil Rights Era, hit movies 
in 1967 included To Sir, with Love, In the Heat of the Night, 
and Guess Who’s Coming to Dinner. But there were no cell 
phones, personal computers, email, ebooks or Facebook. 

Planning Your Reunion?
If you are getting ready to plan a class reunion or a 
gathering of several classes please contact Holy Cross 
Alumni Coordinator, Terry Niehaus, for assistance. He 
can send class list, put the information in the next edi-
tion of the Herald newsletter, on the Holy Cross website 
and HC information page on Facebook. If you would like 
to have your reunion at the school or would like a tour 
of the school, Terry can also assist you with that. After 
your reunion please send in articles and pictures to be 
published in the newsletter. Terry can be reached at 
859-655-2191 or terry.niehaus@hchscov.com

Left to right: Pam Browning Schmied; Connie Tabeling Houp; 
Billie Jean Wellbrock Daly; Fran Urlage Leland; Bev Bowling 
Zurborg; Jayne Graf Holian; Sue Stegman Mckinney; Kathy  
Lutz Hayes; Angie Kaiser Hadler; Diane Brinkman Mcpherson;  
Patricia Sanning Murphy; Gary Reed; Peggy Klare Williams; 
Ruth Bergkessel Wilkinson; Beth Goetz Reed; Debbie Wolnitzek 
Smith; Sherry Schmeing Niehaus; Sharon McGee; Neal Reed; 
Larry Vogelpohl; Bob Holian; Tom Schweitzer; Lou Vogelpohl; 
Dve Torline; Barbara Wischer Harlan; Mike Toebbe; Roger  
Zurborg; Tina Wagner Halpin; Jim Lachann; John Vogelpohl

Class of ’67 Sails Down  
Memory Lane on BB Riverboat 
Cruise for 50th Reunion
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Class of 1965 enjoyed 
their 50th class reunion on 
November 6, 2016 and over 
70 classmates, friends and 
teachers attended. Friday 
night was dinner at Twin 
Oaks which included a won-
derful memories filled Power 
Point presentation, a 1965 
trivia game, good food and 
lots of camaraderie. Saturday 
evening some classmates 
joined the Holy Cross Community for Mass, which was cele-
brated by Fr Robbins, had a tour of the high school given by 
Scott Reed, then ended the evening at Legends Bar and Grill. 
Overall the ’65 reunion was a huge success!

REUNIONS/UPDATES

2017 Holy Cross 
Indian Summer 
Festival Moves to 
August 25 and 26

IT’S NEVER TOO LATE TO 
SHARE GOOD NEWS
The classes of 1961 and 1965 celebrated special reunions 
in late 2016 that were accidentally left out of the previous 
newsletter. We apologize for the omission and congratulate 
all class members.

Class of 1961 celebrated their 55th class reunion on August 
13, 2016 at the Fort Mitchell Country Club. They had a great 
turn out and as you can see from the picture all who attend-
ed had a wonderful time.

The Holy Cross High School Summer Festival and Taste of 
Latonia is coming to the school grounds so remember to 
save the dates. This year’s festival is being moved forward 
by a couple of weeks to Friday, August 25th (6:00 pm to mid-
night) and Saturday, August 26th (5:00 pm to midnight). 

On Friday we are very excited to announce the band 
The Rusty Griswold’s will headline the festival. The Rusty 
Griswold’s are the ultimate 80’s pop and rock experience 
voted “best band in Cincinnati for 9 years! They have a huge 
following and bring a great crowd. On Saturday, Gee, Your 
Band Smells Terrific will perform. GYBST showcases the 
’70s in all its pop cultural funkiness and musical genres. In 
addition to the music there will be the return of the Taste of 
Latonia with many of the local favorites, tons of fun for the 
children and all of the popular festival booths to enjoy.

Cherri Pretty, a current Holy Cross parent, has taken 
over the reigns of chairing the festival from John Zurborg 
’84, who had done a tremendous job of breathing new life 
into the festival. This year’s raffle will be for $10,000 or a two 
year lease on a new car. If you are interested in helping with 
the festival please contact Tina Feldman at tina.feldman@
hchscov.com. 
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SERVICE HALL OF FAME 
INDUCTEES HONORED

DO YOU KNOW a Holy Cross graduate who is currently serving in the Military? 
Please send their name, graduation year, branch of service and rank to Terry Niehaus, 
Alumni Coordinator at terry.niehaus@hchscov.com or call 859-655-2191.

Over 42,500  
Bags of Mulch  
Sold and Delivered
 Thanks to all who purchased mulch from Holy Cross this 
year. More than 42,500 bags were sold and delivered with an 
anticipated profit of nearly $60,000! Thanks to everyone who 
sold and helped deliver mulch. Mulch Sale Coordinator, Tina 
Feldman, would like to thank her helper, Jenny Bergman 
who worked 2-3 days per week for 3 months, and her map 
and routing helpers, Janet Arlinghaus, Barbara Kurtzer and 
Dan Lange. Also, thanks to Ted Arlinghaus, Coach Kozer-
ski and others who helped make late deliveries of orders 
received after our delivery weekends and to Anne Julian for 
organizing the student workers.

SUPPORT HOLY CROSS 
WITH YOUR AMAZON 
PURCHASES 
There are 2 simple and easy ways to support Holy Cross 
High School while shopping on Amazon. There is no addi-
tional costs to you for using the links. With each purchase 
Holy Cross High School will receive a benefit in return. 
Please remember to support Holy Cross each time you go to 
make a purchase with Amazon! 

• Visit Smile.amazon.com and select Holy Cross High 
School, Covington. The HC selection will remain saved on 
your Amazon account. Be sure to visit Smile.amazon.com 
for each purchase. 

• You can also find the HC links to Amazon.com on our 
website. All you have to do is click on the link and simply 
purchase anything that you would normally purchase. 

Congratulations to Sr. Sharron Goller SND, John and 
Janice Qualls ’69 and Dan ’81 and Gay Trame ’80 who 
were inducted into the Holy Cross High School Alumni 
and Friends Service Hall of Fame on Friday, April 26, at 
the Madison Event Center in Covington KY. These five 
individuals’ tremendous support over many years has 
meant a lot to Holy Cross and we are pleased to welcome 
them into the Service Hall of Fame. 

Become a Class Captain
Are you interested in becoming more involved at Holy 
Cross District High School? Please consider becoming a 
Class Captain. The Alumni Office is looking for alums that 
are interested in participating in events at HC, planning 
reunions and helping to get fellow classmates more 
involved with Holy Cross. 

If you are interested or would like more information 
please contact our Alumni Coordinator, Terry Niehaus at 
Terry.Niehaus@hchscov.com or 859-655-2191.
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BLESSING OF 
BENEFACTORS DINNER 
WILL KICK OFF  
2017–18 ANNUAL APPEAL
The Blessing of Benefactors Event will be held again this 
year as a kick off to the 2017-2018 Annual Appeal at the Twin 
Oaks Golf and Plantation Club. The event was added as a 
way to acknowledge and thank individuals who contribute 
$1,000 or more annually. It is also an opportunity for people 
to donate or pledge prior to the start of the Annual Appeal. 
It has been a huge success and continues to exceed our ex-
pectations. Last year through the generous support of those 
in attendance and others who were unable to attend nearly 
$145,000 was raised which went a long way in helping to ac-
complish our goal of keeping tuition increases at a minimum.

Once again the Blessing of Benefactors Event is slated for 
October. Invitations will be mailed around the second week 
of September. If you are interested in attending the event 
please contact Emma Trieger, Director of Advancement, at 
emma.trieger@hchscov.com. It should be another fun and 
memorable evening for everyone attending.

Dave Groneck Named 
Outstanding Catechist of 
the Year by Diocese

Teacher Dave Groneck has been 
named, Diocese of Covington’s Out-
standing Catechist of the Year! He 
was honored on May 10 at an awards 
ceremony and reception that was 
held at the Bishop Howard Memorial 
Hall next to the Cathedral. 

Holy Cross is so proud of your 
impact and the influence of Christ that you bring to our stu-
dents as well as your efforts to inspire and encourage all of 
us with your faith and humor. Congratulations, Dave!

Mary Beth Livingston 
Retires from Holy Cross

After 26 years of teaching at Holy 
Cross, Mary Beth Livingston is 
retiring. During her career, Mary 
Beth taught science, chemistry and 
physics. More recently she taught the 
Honors and AP physics classes. Mary 
Beth looks forward to traveling and 
spending time with family.

Thank you, Mary Beth, for all that you have done for 
the school and the students of Holy Cross. Enjoy your 
well deserved retirement.

Joe Brennan Makes Big 
Move to Lee County

Farewell to teacher Joe Brennan who 
is leaving Holy Cross to move to Lee 
County Kentucky where his wife’s 
family is from. He does not have a job 
lined up yet but is taking a leap of faith 
that he will find one. He and his wife 
have some beautiful land there that 
they hope to build a homestead on. 

Joe says “I have LOVED my time at Holy Cross. I love 
the culture here, the teachers, the students. I am leaving 
behind a copy of the resources I’ve developed to help 
support future Spanish teachers here and to make the 
transition as easy as possible. I am sad to go but am also 
looking forward to getting myself established in the next 
stage of my life. I will look back on my time here fondly”

Good luck, Joe! Holy Cross will miss you.

2016–17 ANNUAL APPEAL 
DONATIONS HELP 
UPGRADE TECHNOLOGY 
AND PROVIDE TUITION 
ASSISTANCE
Thank you to all who continue to support Holy Cross High 
School year after year, and also to the many new donors –  
we desperately need each and every one of you. No donation 
is too large or too small. If you have not yet donated, please 
consider this very worthy cause. You can send your donation 
by mail to the Advancement/Alumni Office. If you have any 
questions about making a donation please contact the Ad-
vancement Office 859-655-2190. 

Holy Cross High School is a place of faith, trust and con-
cern for each other. The major focus for this year’s appeal 
has been tuition assistance so that Catholic education is 
available to anyone, regardless of their financial situation.
Because of your generous support, we were also able to 
upgrade some of our technology. 

Plans are underway for the 2017-2018 Annual Appeal and 
the information will be in the mail in October. 
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End of Summer
WELCOME TO THE SCHOOL YEAR

PICNIC
2017–2018

HOLY CROSS ALUMNI, FRIENDS, CURRENT INDIANS, 
AND FUTURE INDIANS are invited to 
celebrate and share the great things 
going on at Holy Cross High School. 

Fun activities are planned for all 
including these special events:

• �Recognition for alumni who 
graduated in ‘48, ‘58, ‘68, ‘78, ’88, 
’98, and ’08.

 • �Pre-graduation celebration for 
students graduating in 2018 from 
Holy Cross High School and all 
Holy Cross feeder grade schools.

Concessions will be open selling 
hotdogs, hamburgers, drinks and more 
or bring you own food and drinks. 

MONDAY, JULY 31
6:00PM – 9:00PM

Eva G. Farris Sport’s Complex 
4524 Virginia Avenue, Covington

Directions: Take I-275 to Exit 79 for KY-16 Covington/Taylor Mill Road; follow Taylor Mill Road north; turn 
right on 42nd Street; turn right on Decoursey Avenue; turn left on 44th Street and cross railroad tracks; 
turn right on Vermont Avenue; turn right on Baltimore Avenue; turn left on Glenn Avenue; turn left on  
45th Street; turn right on Virginia Avenue. Field is one block on the left.

Holy Cross alumnus Gary Reed ’67 is 
the author of A Fatal Cell Phone Video, 
a legal thriller set in Cincinnati and 
Northern Kentucky. With a “ripped from 
the headlines” feel, the novel revolves 
around the discovery of the murder of 
a young woman from a prominent Cin-
cinnati family. Her cell phone contains 
video, made shortly before her death, of 
her husband, a trauma surgeon, and a 

young Filipino nurse going into a sleazy motel. 
Kathy Lutz ’67 told her former classmates, “I would 

recommend it – it’s one of those books that I said, ‘I’ll just 
read one more chapter before going to sleep,’ and wound up 
reading several.”

In the novel, the prosecutor is running for Congress on an 
anti-immigration and anti-Muslim platform. On learning that 
the physician-husband is a Muslim from the Middle East, he 
makes the prosecution of the husband a centerpiece of his 
campaign. The dead woman’s best friend, however, has a 

different theory. Can young attorney Devin Garner win an 
acquittal in his capital murder trial?

Gary Reed became interested in writing when he wrote 
for and edited the Herald, the HCHS student newspaper, and 
contributed to a HCHS literary journal in his senior year. 
Reed subsequently wrote for and edited the student newspa-
per at Xavier University. 

Reed practiced law, first in private practice, and later 
with ChoiceCare Health Plans and Humana Inc. At Humana, 
Reed built and led the practice group that handled Humana’s 

litigation and independent investiga-
tions around the country.

Reed’s first novel, The Blockbuster 
Drug, drew on his experience as a 
health care lawyer. Both novels are 
available from Amazon, Barnes & 
Noble, and other booksellers. Reed 
is currently working on an historical 
novel that takes place in the summer of 
1939 Covington, Ky.

HOLY CROSS ALUMNUS PUBLISHES NOVEL SET IN 
CINCINNATI AND NORTHERN KENTUCKY
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Coming Up
Athletic Boosters Golf Outing 
Fri. & Sat., August 11 & 12 
Twin Oaks 
(See page 15 for details)

1st Day of School 
Wed., August 16

High School Summer Festival 
Fri. & Sat., August 25 & 26 
School Grounds 
(See page 18 for details)

Blessing of Benefactors Dinner 
Late October 
Twin Oaks 
(See page 20 for details)

Alumni & Friends  
Memorial Mass 
Thurs., November 2 
Holy Cross Church

Indian Run/Walk (Missy Goller) 
Check website - TBD

HC Open House 
Wed., November 8

Texas Hold ‘Em Tournament 
Fri., November 24 
High School Gym

High School Bingo 
Mondays, 6:30pm 
Cafeteria

Denim & Diamonds  
Auction & Dinner Dance 
Sat., February 3, 2018 
Receptions, Erlanger KY

Athletic Boosters “Pat Taney” 
Night At The Races 
Sat., March 24, 2018 
High School Gym

Rob Knox ’05 and his wife Hannah welcome son 
Henry William born May 21 at 8:42 pm. Henry 
weighed in at 8 lbs 7 ounces and was 22 inches long. 
Rob is a teacher at Holy Cross. Congratulations! 

Congratulations to Kristin Bibbins Elliott ’08 and 
husband AJ. They welcome their first child Arthur 
John Elliott (Jay for short) on April 7, 2017 at 5:00 pm 
weighing in at 7 lbs 14 ounces. 

Alex ’05 and Abby Webster Wesseling ’06 wel-
come son Connor Alexander, born May 2, 2017 at 
12:21 am weighing 7 lbs 3 ounces and 20 inches long.

Jeff Trame ’78 retired after 38 years of teaching 
and coaching. Jeff was at Holy Cross High School 
for the first fifteen years where he took the 1991 
boys basketball team to the state tournament semi 
finals. The remainder of his career was at Scott High 
School. Congratulations Jeff!

Pete Ohmer ’86 is the proud father of Jake Ohmer who led the Scott Eagles 
through a magical run in the Sweet 16 Boys Basketball Tournament and will now 
be playing College Basketball at Western Kentucky University.

Steve Goetz ’89 is the head baseball coach of Eastern Brown High School in 
Ohio. His team won the Southern Hills Athletic Conference Baseball Champion-
ship. Steve was also named the conference “Coach of the Year.” Steve is the son of 
Bob ’63 and Linda Goetz ’63. Both Steve and his father Bob were inducted into the 
2016 class of the Holy Cross Baseball Diamond Club Hall of Fame.

Brian Johnson ’94 is a part owner of the newest Craft Beer Company to enter 
the craft beer market in Atlanta, Georgia. Steady Hand Beer Company is now 
open for business and hopes to eventually offer great spirits in the local area, 
especially at a Holy Cross Summer Festival. Visit www.steadyhandbeer.com for 
more information. Cheers!!

Jesse Foreman ’10, who is an NFL agent, has recently launched a sports social 
networking site, Fanoptic. The site launched on May 20 brings together sports 
fans, players, coaches, sponsors and teams in a way never before seen online. 
Fanoptic offers users of all ages the chance to chat about the latest signings, react 
to injuries, share news and debate the merits – or otherwise – of your favorite 
players. Congratulations Jesse! 

Amanda Miller Kloeker ’04 and husband Andrew KLoeker ’04 welcomed 
daughter Alexis Rae Kloeker on November 13, 2016.

Teacher Tony Wagner and his wife Kim welcome daughter Clare Therese on 
May 9. 

Rob Knox ‘05 and Henry 
William Knox Class of 2035.

MORE ALUMNI MILESTONES

CORRECTION
We apologize that we inadvertently 
listed Audrey Busse as Audrey Bosse 
in the obituaries in the last issue of the 
Herald. We also did not mention that 
Audrey is the mother of Dianna Busse 
Ferguson ’70 and Michael Busse ’75. 

VIRTUS INFO FOR VOLUNTEERS, COACHES & EMPLOYEES
All volunteers, coaches and employees at HCHS must be Virtus compliant 
and current with the monthly online bulletins. If you have not already done 
the online bulletin this month, please do so as soon as possible. If you have 
any questions, please contact our Virtus Coordinator, Tina Feldman at tina.
feldman@hchscov.com or at (859) 291-8588.
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IN MEMORIAM

Sr. Mary Xavier Anneken ’41 
Sister of Sr. Mary Gemma OSB ’31 and 
Sr. Mary Clarita OSB former principal 
of Holy Cross HS

Bill Toebbe 
Father of Mike ’67, Sharan Bornhorn 
’70, Donna Dietz ’71, Amy Fuller ’79

Pauline Wehr Rimer ’48 
Mother of Dave ’70 (dec’d), Miek ’71, 
Julie Hipple ’72

John Henkenberns 
Spouse of Norma Litzer Henkenberns 
’41 (dec’d), father of Theresa ’76 and 
Linda Armbrecht ’84

Robert Hoffmeister 
Father of Jeanna Powers ’95 and Lisa 
Hoffmeister ’98

Lois Hardin 
Sister of Carl Tillery ’53

Susanna Molloy 
Wife of Tim Molloy ’64

Robert Huesman ’86
Heather Groger 

Wife of Mark Groger ’99
Jane Wooley Hewitt 

Long time employee of Holy Cross and 
mother of Jim Hewitt ’77 and Mary 
MacDowell

John Flach 
Spouse of Lois Kleinman Flach ’51

Vera Martha Goodhew 
Mother of Carol Snaders ’63 and Barba-
ra Mueller ’60

Victoria Walz Lindsay ’76 
Sister of Nancy Walz Keathley ’73

George Krumpleman 
Father of Jeff ’73 and Maribeth ’76

Audra Jasper 
Mother of Christine Battaglia ’68, Patri-
cia Jasper ’70, Michelle Poe ’78

Paul Williams ’62
Anna Dickman 

Mother of Kathy Muck ’73, Bill ’74 
(dec’d), Dave ’75, Sue Dickman ’76, 
Steve ’78 (dec’d), Nancy Ward ’80, Beth 
Nagle ’82, Rick ’86

Helen Goodenough 
Mother of Dan ’82, Joe ’87, Tom ’90, 
Anne Lewin ’72, Kate Hacket ’77,  
Susan Theim ’78, Amy Hiles ’83

OUR DECEASED

In Memory of  
BILL BLACK
for the Patti Johnson Brinkman  
Scholarship Fund
Eva S. Johnson

In Memory of  
HELEN GOODENOUGH
John & Catherine Barwell
Judy Borchers
Judy Bochers & family
Joanne S. Brady
James & Mary Cahill
Greg & Ann Cain
Pat Caldon
George & Rosemary Campbell
Brett & Jobie Dreyer
City of Edgewood
Wayne & June Endicott
Jim Feldman
Doug & Linda Fussinger
Bingo Staff of HCHS
Charles & Rita Huth
Jeannine Ives
Richard & Deborah James
Tony & Penny Kramer
Latonia Senior Center
   c/o Latonia Christian Church
Christopher Lyons
Jeff & Melissa Martz
Thomas McEntee
Lawrence & Carol Memering
Tim & Karen O’Hara
Edward & Catherine Rawe
Jeff & Martha Roth
Kirk & Donna Schmidt
Roger & Nancy Scott
Gary & Mary Beth Scott
Rose Sketch
Kenny Smith
Dan & Mary Anne Tenfelde
My Le Tran & Tran Family

In Memory of  
GRACE HARRIS
for the Patti Johnson Brinkman  
Scholarship Fund
Eva s. Johnson

In Memory of  
JANE HEWITT
Roger & Sarah Andrews
Berks Packing Co.
Janet Carter
Bait & Tina Feldman
Jim Feldman
Ann Franxmann
Mr. & Mrs. Rod Glauser
Bill & Doris Hicks
Laverne Johnson
Joan Knasel
Connie Lenihan
Patricia Lohner
Richard Maile
Jim & Marilyn McDonough
Bernice Nienaber
Mr. & Mrs. Jamec C. Rolfes
Mr. & Mrs. James P. Rolfes
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Rolfes
Mr. & Mrs. Phil Rolfes
Stephen & Joycee Simendinger
Jane Tieman
John & Babs Toelke

In Memory of  
SUE MOLLOY
Judy Borchers
Randy & Mary Lou Sparks

In Memory of  
KEVIN TIMMERDING’91
Richard Bertman
Ken Gerwe

In Memory of  
BILL TOEBBE
John & Sue Bowling
Mike & Donna Downing
Greg & Celeste Lamping
Christopher Lyons
Mary J. Maytum
Mike Malony
Ron & Betty Pratt
William & Margie Tendman

Memoriam Donations
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A DDR E SS SERV ICE R EQUE ST ED

HAPPENINGS TO SHARE?
Share your news with the Holy Cross community. We rely on you for information about happenings, updates and 
news. Please send general news, announcements of engagements, marriages, births and deaths for inclusion in the 
Herald. Fill out the form below and return it to Holy Cross Herald, 3617 Church Street, Covington, KY 41015, email 
terry.niehaus@hchscov.com, or go to hchscov.com and fill out the online form. All information will be considered 
for publication.

Name_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Class Year or HC Connection________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Current or New Address____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City________________________________________________________________________State_______________ZIP___________________________________

Email________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Employer___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Occupation_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Engaged___________________________Fiance’s Name_ _________________________________________________________________________________

Wedding Date___________________________Spouse’s Name____________________________________________________________________________

Children/Birth Dates________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

New Baby/Birth Date___________________________________________Born to______________________________________________________________

Other News to Share_ ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

 Please include my email in the website directory.


